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MINUTES Meeting of 4 Oct 2001 
 
The meeting was gaveled to order 
promptly at 7 pm by Waldo Collins.  About 
18 members were present at the start, 
but about 30 had arrived by the time the 
demo started at 7:30.   
 
Roger Talley moved that the minutes of 
the previous meeting be accepted as 
published in the newsletter, second by 
Tom Costello, passed.  Bill Lessard moved 
that the treasurer’s report be accepted 
as published, second by Becky Salokar, 
passed. 
 
Old Business –  
 
David Freundlich reported that Bill 
Wohlfart will be coming to give a 
demonstration on Dec 7th and 8th. The 7th 
is for the school and the 8th (Sat) is for 
the guild.  Cost to the guild will be approx 
$200,  $100 for the demo and $100 
expense.  Ray Galvin volunteered to host 
Bill Wohlfart and his wife for 2 nights.  
David pointed out that Bill’s name was 
spelled incorrectly in the Nov minutes. 
 
Bill Lessard spoke for the nominating 
committee, and asked if there were any 
nominations for officers from the floor.  
None were forthcoming.   The nominating 
committee presented the following slate 
for the upcoming election in November 
for the 2002 officers:  President, Bill 
Lessard; Vice President, Tom Costello; 
Treasurer, Tony Cedeno; Secretary, 
Greta Swart; Librarian, Rob McArdle; 

Member at Large – Tools, Jeff Price; 
Member at Large – Videos, __________. 
 
Gerry Parlato, Ramble Chairman, reported 
to the Guild members on changes to the 
Nov 10th and 11th Ramble event this year.  
The only change is parking.  Due to some 
construction and reduced parking spaces, 
Ramble volunteers (SFWG and all other) 
will have to park at Matheson Hammock.  
Most if not all of the parking will be down 
near the sand pool and restaurant.  
Shuttle buses will be operating between 
the parking area and the Garden.  Paying 
public entering FTG will still be able to 
park in the lowland area same as previous 
years.  Set up is the same as previous 
years, will be done on Friday afternoon.  
It is suggested if possible to bring your 
turnings on Friday.  All vehicles must be 
out of the Garden by 8:30 am on Sat.  
Brian Seguin will handle sales and be the 
cashier.  Make 2 copies of your sales log 
to give to Brian and keep the original. 
 
New Business – 
 
Gerry Parlato reported the gift of a 
“Rigid” brand lathe to the SFWG by a 
friend.  Originally, a display model at 
Home Depot before the store moved.   
 
Discussion on renewing the subscription to 
Woodturning took place.  Over half the 
members present reported reading one or 
more of the magazines.  Mitch Wolok 
made a motion that the SFWG renew the 
subscription when it comes due, second by 
Ray Galvin, passed.     
 



Waldo announced that if a steering 
committee meeting is needed that he 
would send out an email of the time and 
place. 
 
The bring-back was won by Rob McArdle, 
a nice dish of ash with a distinctive grain 
pattern by Carl Spinnler.   
 
At 7:30 the business portion of the 
meeting was concluded, and floor turned 
over to Ed McSweeny for the demo on 
how to make a small hollow turning.   
 
MAKING A HOLLOW TURNING  
 
Ed McSweeny gave a very good 
demonstration at the October meeting of 
how he does a hollow turning.  Ed is able 
to do this type of small turning relatively 
fast and finds that is a nice way to repay 
someone for a gift of wood that can be 
used for turnings.  It also makes use of 
small limbs, which might otherwise go to 
waste.  
 
The steps used to make these turnings 
are as follows:  Cut a piece of limb slightly 
longer than the diameter.  Plane a small 
area of the limb flat for gluing to the end 
of a previously prepared cylinder of scrap 
wood.  The scrap woodturning should have 
square ends and fit a 4-jaw chuck. 

 
Glue the limb to the scrap piece.  Mount 
the prepared blank on a lathe and turn 

the limb so that it is close to a sphere.  
Drill a hole in the sphere while it is 
turning almost to the bottom. 

 
Start hollowing out the inside of the 
sphere.  Ed used a stiff wire to loosen the 
dust pack and a small plastic tube to blow 
out the rubbish.  Ed’s main hollowing tool 
was homemade from a piece of rebar, 
slightly curved on the shank and ground to 
a small round scraper tip.  After the 
hollowing is complete do the final turning 
of the opening, sand if desired, and part 
off where it was glued to the scrap wood.  
To true up the bottom the sphere was 
mounted on a 2-part jam chuck held by 
the scroll chuck.  The jam chuck is 
another cylinder of scrap wood, which has 
a drilled or turned hole in the center.  

 
Into this hole is placed a turned dowel 
that will fit both the jam chuck and the 
opening in the sphere.  A curve is turned 
in the jam chuck so that the sphere fits 
well mainly at the edges. Strapping tape is 
used to hold the sphere in place. After 
this is complete the bottom of the sphere 
is turned so that is attractive with a small 
base to rest on. 



 
For finishing Ed suspends the sphere on a 
bent wire in the opening and sprays on a 
quick drying lacquer.  The wire allows 
complete finish coating in one 
step.

 
 
WOOD RAFFLE  
 
We will be having the raffle this month.  
Several medium size pieces of sabicu 
available, plus other woods. 
 
OFFICER ELECTIONS  
 
Elections will be held at the Nov meeting 
for next year’s officers.  New officers 
take over at the end of the December 
meeting.   

NEWS FLASH  
 
Cas Grabowski falls off ladder and breaks 
hip.  Actually stepped off the second step 
thinking it was the bottom one; haven’t we 
all done that one or more times.  Cas is 
recovering at St. Anne’s Nursing Center 
11855 Quail Roost Drive Room 441 Bed 2.  
305-252-4000 ext 4412.  Expects to be 
there about 2–3 weeks and about 3-4 
months recovering at home.   
 
NEW LATHES  
 
Seems like most of the manufacturers are 
coming out with new lathes or have 
already done so.  Teknatool has one in the 
works that has a direct drive motor with 
the spindle as part of the motor shaft 
otherwise it is identical to the Nova 
3000, same bed, tailstock, etc.  Of course 
the motor is reversible variable speed and 
they call it DVR – Digital Variable 
Reluctance – claimed to work on any 
voltage from 90 to 250.  No claim so far 
of hp but since it will work on a 115v 15-
amp circuit; I’m guessing about 1 hp.  
Want to learn more 
www.teknatool.com/products .    
 
Delta has a new lathe out with a steel bed 
design, 1 ¼ - 8 spindle, 16” swing, 1.5 hp 
variable speed Baldor motor with a 3 step 
pulley.  The cast iron head does not 
swivel, but will move up and down the bed.  
The feet will accept 4x4’s to widen the 
footprint and ballast can be added to the 
hollow legs.  Model # is 46-745.  
www.deltamachinery.com Definitely 
different than any of Delta’s previous 
lathes. 
 
And for all you guys and gals who want to 
turn the realllly biggg stuff here is the 
Serious lathe www.seriouslathe.com a 
hernia waiting to happen.   

http://www.teknatool.com/products
http://www.deltamachinery.com/
http://www.seriouslathe.com/


 
 
Rob McArdle won the bring-back item 
made by Carl Spinnler a platter made of 
ash.  
 

 
 
Bill Lessard turned a bowl from briar root 
burl; at least he was told that’s what it is, 
but he isn’t sure. 
 
PROGRAM 
 
Ed McSweeny is working on a program, 
probably will be on making turning tools.  
Anyway it should be interesting.  Be on 
time so that Ed has time for the demo. 

 
 
Tom Cross and Sean Callendar combined 
to produce a turned and carved bowl.  I 
think it was citrus wood, but I’m not sure. 
 
NEWSLETTER 
 
With the help of a digital camera, we 
were able to include several photos in this 
newsletter.  Of course they look best in 
color.  To get this letter printed in color 
would be about $3.00 a copy – close to 
$200 total vs. $35 for black and white.  
Doubt if the membership would go for 
that.  I could print it for less on my 
printer in a stapled single page format, 
but the one time I tried that I had to buy 
a new color print head and ink tanks.  I 
will try to email this letter minus the 5th 
and 6th pages Tuesday evening to those 
that have email, so that you can see it in 
color.  However, it may not get through to 
everyone.   Some email systems such as 
Juno will not handle attachments; one or 
two of you have your email program set to 
reject attachments.  Also you may need 
Word installed in order to read it, but I 
am not sure of this.  Anyway we will give it 
a try and see how it works out.   
 
No ads this month, but don’t forget Robin 
Luker is you need some trimming.  Robins 
Tree Service 305-261-8441. 
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